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You’ll no doubt have been informed by just about every single
main stream media outlet that outside the Scottish so-called
Parliament building a large group of Scottish National Party
(SNP)  anti-Brexit  remainers  and  delusional  believers  in
magical  incantations  demonstrated  their  support  for  the
oligarchic  dictatorship  of  the  European  Union  and  their
contempt for the free democracy of the union of the United
Kingdom.

What those main stream outlets will not tell you is that those
of  us  who  wished  to  gather  there  to  protest  against  the
stupidity of the Scottish Executive’s – sorry, the self-styled
Scottish government’s – insistence that the E.U. is, and will
always be, the fount of all goodness and the spiritual home of
all those who love their part of the U.K., despite all the
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evidence to the contrary, were threatened with violence, in no
uncertain terms, if we dared to even turn up.

This is typical of SNP supporters whose thuggish instincts
surface if anyone even dares to whisper opposition to any of
their crackpot ideas. For safety’s sake we decided on this
occasion that cowardice was the better part of valour so we
chose to hold our celebrations and our protests elsewhere and,
as far as necessary, in private.

Needless to say there was no, and there will be no, coverage
of those of us in Scotland who object to the SNP’s stance on
Brexit, or its stance on anything else for that matter. Nor
will there be any mention of the fact that more people in
Scotland voted for Brexit than voted for the SNP. Nor will
there be any coverage of the horrendous terms (such as massive
curtailment  of  government  spending  leading  to  severe
austerity, signing up to limitations on free speech, control
and limits on foreign trade outside the E.U., acceptance of
unlimited migration from non-E.U. countries, supervision of
the  currently  independent  Scottish  legal  system  by  the
unaccountable E.U. courts, etc. etc.) that would be imposed on
Scotland as prerequisites for the province joining the E.U. at
a later date.

The main stream media seem to be hell bent on breaking up the
UK by fair means or foul and reports of the events in Scotland
surrounding Brexit are deliberately slanted in such a way as
to imply that Scotland must now leave the United Kingdom. It’s
dishonest  and  copiously  demonstrates  the  underhand  methods
that most main stream journalists will use against the UK and
its interests at every conceivable opportunity. Never has it
been more true than it is now that if one does not read,
listen  to,  or  watch  the  main  stream  media  then  one  is
uninformed and if one does then one is totally misinformed.

 



 


